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Councillors and clerk were deeply saddened to learn of  
Queen Elizabeth’s death 

and expressed their heartfelt sympathies and best wishes to her whole family 
 

We feel sure that many of our parishioners will  
reflect these sentiments 

 
 

Out of respect for the Queen’s memory - and the Royal family - the Parish Council has taken 
the decision to defer the September newsletter until after the period of mourning.  Any 
council business – particularly anything of importance – will continue to be addressed in the 
background and in a timely manner.   
 
Councillors give their full support to the actions ordained by the Church of England, via St 
Robert’s Church, who state: 
 
“We have received our guidelines following the death of the Queen. From tomorrow there 
will be a book of condolence in church along with a place for floral tributes. The church will 
be open for private prayers and the lighting of candles and will be open every day 8am until 
late. There will be special services and a prayer service, probably on Saturday.” 
 
We send you all our best wishes during this sad time. 
 
Best wishes 
Howard West, Chairman,howard.west@pannalandburnbridge-pc.gov.uk and Dave Oswin, 
Vice Chairman, and Councillors Cathy Burrell, Steve Cobb, Cliff Trotter and Andrew Farrar 
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